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January 5, 2018 
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3801 Nebraska Avenue NW Washington, D.C. 20528 
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RE: EXTENDING THE LIFESAVING TPS DESIGNATION FOR EL SALVADOR ~AT C 
LEAST ANOTHER 18 MONTHS 

Dear Secretary Nielsen, 

A multi-faith organization, Clergy and Laity United for Economic Justice "educates, organizes, and 
mobilizes the faith community to accompany workers and their families in their struggle for good jobs, 
dignity, and justice." Together with the diverse undersigned faith leaders and faith-based organizations, ~ 
ask that you extend Temporary Protected Status (TPS) for El Salvador migrants for at least another 
18 months. Our traditions demand that we welcome refugees, immigrants, and sojourners. Leviticus 19:33-
34 reminds us: "Any immigrant who lives with you must be treated as if they were one of your citizens. You 
must love them as yourself, because you were immigrants in the land of Egypt; I am the LORD your God." 
Matthew 25 records Jesus saying: "For I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was thirsty and 
you gave me something to drink, I was a stranger and you invited me in, I needed clothes and you clothed 
me, I was sick and you looked after me, I was in prison and you came to visit me . .. . Truly I tell you, whatever 
you did for one of the least of these brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me." Surah 2:177 of the Quran 
teaches that: "Righteousness is not the mere turning of your faces toward the East or West. Rather, true 
righteousness dwells in one ... who gives of his wealth in charity to close relatives and orphans, and to the 
indigent and the wayfarer, and to beggars .... " 

Approximately 200,000 Salvadorans currently live in the U.S. as TPS holders. TPS holders are an integral 
part of the fabric of our community. They worship in our congregations, they are our caretakers, our 
teachers, our entrepreneurs, and they are our neighbors. Salvadoran TPS holders not only contribute to 
ournation'seconomy, but many of them are also parents to 192,700 U.S. citizen children, as well as spouses 
and partners to permanent legal residents. 

Salvadoran TPS holders are living under the shadow of a January 8th deadline, when a decision must be 
made whether to extend TPS or not; we strongly urge you to grant an 18-month extension. When 
Salvadoran TPS was extended in 2016, the U.S. government cited persisting dire climate conditions, which 
were "brought about by numerous natural disasters, including hurricanes, tropical storms, flooding, 
volcanic seismic activity, prolonged drought that caused widespread food and water insecurity [and] the 
spread of mosquito-borne illnesses." These crises continue to plague El Salvador and impede El Salvador's 
recovery. In addition El Salvador has the highest murder rate in the world, and Salvadorans are subjected to 
numerous violent human rights abuses. 

About 90 percent of children who entered the United States through the Central American Minors 
(CAM) program, fleeing violence or persecution in El Salvador, Honduras, and Guatemala have a 
parent or guardian in the United States who is a TPS holder. Terminating El Salvador's TPS 
designation would jeopardize the lives of these children. As primary caregivers are stripped of TPS 
and become eligible for removal , families would be at increased risk of separation . 

As people of faith , we hold before us the obligation of welcoming all who need refuge. We pray that 
you may find compassion and urge you to extend El Salvador's TPS designation for at least another 18 
months, as it currently does not have the infrastructure or institutions to adequately handle the return of its 
nationals. 

Blessings, 

Rabbi Jonathan Klein, Executive Director 
And The 240 Undersigned1 

1 Affiliations for Identification Purposes 
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Deacon Steve Alder, Episcopal, Long Beach, CA 
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Rabbi David Bigman, Orthodox 

Rev. Rebecca Bijur, Unitarian Universalist 

Pastor James Boline, Lutheran - ELCA 
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Ms Ann Erwin, Catholic 

Miss Abril Escobar, North Hills United Methodist Church 

Ms. Amanda Escobar, North Hills United Methodist Church 

Fr. Richard Estrada Richard Estrada, Episcopal Diocese of Los Angeles 

Rabbi David Fainsilber, Jewish 

Rabbi Susan Falk, Jewish 

Rabbi Dr. Zev Farber, Orthodox 
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Rev. David Farley, Director of Justice & Compassion Ministries, United Methodist Church, Cal-

Pac Conference 

Rabbi Charles Feinberg, Conservative 

Rabbi Michael Feinberg, Greater New York Labor-Religion Coalition 

Rabbi Morley Feinstein, University Synagogue 

Rev. Fr. Arturo Ferreras, Saint Matthew Church, Orange, CA 

Felicity Figueroa, Irvine United Congregational Church, Irvine, CA 

Deacon Michael Fletcher, Roman Catholic 

Rabbi Robin Foonberg, Congregation B’nai Israel, Tustin, CA 

Reverend Nancy Frausto, Episcopal Church 

The Rev. Francisco Garcia, Holy Faith Church; Sanctuary Task Force, Episcopal Diocese of Los 

Angeles 

Rabbi Laura Geller, Temple Emanuel of Beverly Hills 

Reverend Nestor Gerente, Grace United Methodist Church 

Rev. Elizabeth Gibbs Zehnder, Presbyterian 

Pastor Keith Giles, Non-Denominational 

Mrs. Wendy Gist, Presbyteries of San Fernando and San Gabriel, Pasadena Mennonite  

Church 

Rabbi Marc Gitler, Orthodox 

Rabbi Miriyam Glazer, Conservative 

Rabbi Megan Goldmarche, Conservative, Work for Hillel 

Rabbi Jerrold Goldstein, Sandra Caplan Community Bet Din 

Rabbi Sara Goodman, Reform Movement 

Rabbi Maralee Gordon, Jewish 

Rabbi Lynn Gottlieb, Interfaith Movement for Human Integrity 

Rabbi Dr. Mel Gottlieb, Orthodox 

Associate Director Ana Grande, Clinica Monseñor Oscar A. Romero 

Rabbi Dr. Yitz Greenberg, Orthodox 

Rabbi David Greenstein, Congregation Shomrei Emunah, Montclair, NJ 

Deacon Gary Griffin, Diocese of Orange 

Rabbi Marvin Gross, Union Station Homeless Services (Retired) 

Senior Minister, Neighborhood Unitarian Universalist Church Rev.  

Lissa Gundlach, Unitarian Universalist 

Rev. Jennifer Gutierrez, Museum of Social Justice 

Fr. Mike Gutierrez, St. John the Baptist Roman Catholic Church, Baldwin Park, CA 

Rev. Ed Hansen, United Methodist Church 

Executive Director Joan Harper, Fair Trade LA 

Rabbi Abraham Havivi, American Jewish University 

Executive Director Anne Hawthorne, Los Angeles United Methodist Urban Foundation 

Rev. Ann Hayman, Presbyterian 

SrJayne Helmlinger Sister of Saint Joseph, Orange, CA 

Rabbi Tyson Herberger, Orthodox 

Dr. Sofia Herrera, Episcopal Church & Fuller Seminary 

Pastor/Chaplain Scott Hill, United Church Of Christ 

Rev. Anne Hines, Unitarian Universalist 

Rev. Marcia Hoffman, United Church Of Christ And Christian Church (Disciples Of  

Christ) 

Rabbi Linda Holtzman, Reconstructionist 

Rev. Joel Hortiales, United Methodist 

Rabbi Sarah Hronsky, Reform Jew 

Pastor Danny Huang, UMC 

Rabbi Jocee Hudson, Temple Israel of Hollywood 

Rabba Sarah Hurwitz, Orthodox 

Rev. Stephanie Jaeger, ELCA 

Rabbanit Bracha Jaffe, Orthodox 

Rabbi David Jaffe, Orthodox 

Rev. David Jamir, UMC 

Rabbi Beth Janus, Jewish 

Father Juan Jiménez, Episcopal 

Pastor Stephen “Cue” Jnmarie, The Church Without Walls 

Mr. David Johnson, UMC 

Lay Leader E. Tyree Johnson, Temple UMC SF, CA 
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Rev. Douglas Johnstone, Lutheran Pastor 

Rabbi Rachel Kahn-Troster, T'ruah: The Rabbinic Call For Human Rights 

Rabbi David Kalb, Orthodox 

Rev. Dr. Sunny Kang, Presbyterian Church USA 

The Rev. Nathaniel Katz, All Saints' Episcopal Church, Beverly Hills 

Rabbi Jim Kaufman, Caring Across Generations: Faith-Based Los Angeles Alliance 

Pastor Sonhye Kim, United Methodist Church 

Rabbi Emma Kippley-Ogman, Macalester College 

Rev. Tera Klein, Throop Unitarian Universalist Church, Pasadena 

Rabbi Debra Kolodny, Jewish Renewal 

Rabbi Neil Kominsky, Retired 

Reverend Jack Kraaz, UCC 

Rabbi Gabriel Nachman Kretzmer, Seed 

Sister Patricia Krommer CSJ, Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet 

Rabbi Claudio Kupchik, Conservative, Woodmere, NY 

Mr. Rob Kutner, Los Angeles, CA 

Rev. Cheol Kwak, United Methodist Church 

Rabbi Susan Laemmle, Central Conference of American Rabbis 

Elder Jim Lamm, Presbyterian 

Rabbi Michael Lerner, Editor, Tikkun Magazine 

Deacon Joanne Leslie, Episcopal Diocese of Los Angeles 

Rabbi Joshua Lesser, Reconstructionist 

Ms. Carolfrances Likens, ICUJP, Los Angeles, CA 

Rabbi Asher Lopatin, Orthodox 

Deacon Richard Lovett, Diocese Of Orange 

Rabbi Barry Lutz, Reform 

Sister Cecilia Magladry, Catholic 

Dr. Anthony Manousos, Quaker 

Rabbi Randall Mark, RA, Wayne, NJ 

Rabbi Jeffrey Marker, Rabbinical Assembly And Ohalah 

Rev. Steve Marshall, United Methodist 

Pastor Dr. Juan Martinez, La Red 

Reev. Dr. Felipe Martinez Felipe Martinez, Presbyterian Church 

Rev. Michael Mata, Los Angeles First Church Of The Nazarene 

Rev. Fran Materra, United Methodist 

Rev. Matthew Mchale, Emerson Unitarian Universalist Church 

Rev. Margaret McCauley, St. John’s Episcopal Cathedral 

Mrs. Linda McMahon, Holy Trinity Catholic Church, Diocese of Orange 

Pastor Ralph Mitdlyng, Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 

Mayra Medina-Núñez, Cal-Pac NIC 

Sister Catherine Minhoto, Catholic 

Rev. Jack Miranda, Jesse Miranda Center for Hispanic Leadership 

Rabbi David Mivasair, Ahavat Olam Synagogue 

Rev. Dr. Myrian Monnet, United Methodist Church 

Rev. Fred Morris, United Methodist 

Reverenda Maria Elizabeth Munoz, Episcopal 

Rev. Dr. Timothy Murphy, Progressive Christians Uniting 

Rosh Kehilah Dina Najman, Orthodox 

Pastor Cedric Nelms, Chosen Generation Fellowship Church 

Sister Mary Nelsen, Sisters Of St. Joseph Of Orange 

Rev. Msgr. Peter Nugent, Roman Catholic 

Rev Sandra Olewine, United Methodist Church 

The Rev. Anna Olson, St Mary’s Episcopal Church 

Reverend Emmanuel Orendain, PCUSA 

Rabbi Laura Owens, Congregation B’nai Horin 

Pastor Maria Paiva, Lutheran 

Rev. Felicia Parazaider, Toluca Lake, CA 

Peace With Justice Coordinator Andrea Paret, Great Plains Conference Of The United Methodist 

Church 

Rev. Hannah Petrie, Unitarian Universalist 

Rev. Neil Platon, United Methodist Church 

Rabbi Robin Podolsky, Los Angeles 
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Rev. James Powell, United Methodist, Palmdale, CA 

Rev. Samuel Pullen, Los Alamitos Community Congregational United Church of Christ (UCC) 

Fr. Chris Ponnet, Roman Catholic Pastor / Pax Christi  

Rabbi Emerita Sally Priesand, Monmouth Reform Temple, Tinton Falls, NJ 

Ms. Nancy Rasmussen, Methodist 

Dr. Eric Rasmussen, Methodist 

Rabbi Esther Reed, Rutgers Hillel, NJ 

Rev Thomas Reinhart-Marean, The United Methodist Church 

Rev. Dr. Sharon Rhodes-Wickett, United Methodist 

Rev. Sandra Richards, First United Methodist Church Of San Fernando 

Reverend Alicia Riedy, Congregational Church Of Menifee 

Rev. Carlos Rincon, Assemblies Of God 

Lay Person Liz Roark, United Methodist 

Rev. Michele Robbins, United Methodist 

Pastor Bridie Roberts, Alhambra First United Methodist Church, La Puente First United Methodist 

Church 

Deaconess Jeanne Roe Smith, United Methodist 

Rev. Joe Roos, Mennonite Church USA 

Rabbi Michael Rothbaum, Congregation Beth Elohim 

Rev. Nathan Rugh, St. Augustine By-The-Sea Episcopal Church, Santa Monica, CA 

Rev. Alexia Salvatierra, Hope Lutheran Church 

Rabbi Regina Sandler-Phillips, WAYS OF PEACE Community Resources 

Reverend Dominic Savino, Evangelical Lutheran Church In America 

Rev. Dr. Schultz-Akerson, Lutheran (ELCA) 

Pastor Andrew Schwiebert, Immanuel Presbyterian Church 

Rabbi Linda Seidman, OC JFFFS, Irvine, CA 

Rabbi Randy Sheinberg, Jewish 

Pastor Donald Shenk, United Church of Christ, San Marino 

President Eugene Shirley, NGO 

Rev. Christina Shu, Unitarian Universalist 
Rabbi Andy Shugerman, Federation of Jewish Men’s Clubs 

Rabbi Garth Silberstein, Orthodox 
Rabbi Ami Silver, Orthodox 

Rev. Chelsea Simon, United Methodist Church 

Rabbi Mia Simring, Conservative Movement (Jewish) 

Rabbi Suzanne Singer, Temple Beth El, Riverside, CA 

Rabbi Jonathan Slater, Institute For Jewish Spirituality 

Sister. Diane Smith, Sister Of St. Joseph 

Rev. Dr. Eric Smith, UMC 

Rabbi Joel Soffin, Reform 

Sifu Lana Spriker, West Los Angeles, CA 

Ms Mary Stancavage, Against The Sream Buddhist Meditation Society 

Deacon John Steele, Roman Catholic 

Rev. Jerald Stinson, Senior Minister Emeritus, First Congregational Church Of Long  

Beach, CA 

Rev. Dr. Richard Stinson, United Methodist Church 

Dr. Susan Stouffer, United Methodist And Presbyterian USA 

Deacon Joe Sullivan, St. Bonaventure Catholic Parish 

Rev. Nancy Switzler, ELCA 

Imam Shakeel Syed, Islamic Center Of Culver City 

CLM Sandy Sypherd, United Methodist 

Rabbi Robert Tabak, Melrose Park, PA 

Rev. Scott Taylor, Episcopalian 

The Rev. Dr. Paul Tellstrom, United Church of Christ 

Chaplain Brenda Threatt, Military 

Deacon Minh Tong 

Pastor Frederick Trost, United Church Of Christ 

Rabbi Jason Van Leeuwen, Temple B’nai Hayim, Sherman Oaks, CA 

Rev. John Varga, United Church of Christ 

Deacon Roberto Vazquez, St. John Chrysostom Church 

Pastor Emma Vega, The United Methodist Church 

Rev. Deacon L A Catherine Wagar, Episcopal Diocese Of Los Angeles 
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Rev. Greg Ward, Unitarian Universalist Community Church Of Santa Monica 

Dr. Guy Wauthy, St. Jerome Catholic Church, Los Angeles, CA 

Rev. Dr. Dale Weatherspoon, United Methodist 

Rabbi Elyse Wechterman, Reconstructionist Rabbinical Association 

Rabbi Samuel Weintraub, Kane Street Synagogue 

Rabbi Ora Weiss, Zamor 

N/A Jason Welle, Episcopal 

Mary Wennes, Lutheran Church 

Pastor Dr. David L. Wheeler, First Baptist Church, Portland OR 

Rabbi Kvod Wieder, Aliso Viejo 

Pastor And District Superintendent Jan Wiley, United Methodist 

Rev. Gary Bernard Williams, Saint Mark United Methodist Church, Los Angeles 

Rev. Sian Wiltshire, Orange Coast Unitarian Universalist Church, Costa Mesa, CA 

Human Being And Rabbi Aryeh Wineman, Jewish 

Rev. Myron Wingfield, United Methodist Church 

Pastor Heidi Worthen Gamble, Presbytery Of The Pacific PCUSA 

Rev. Frank Wulf, Echo Park United Methodist Church 

Rabbi Dr. Shmuly Yanklowitz, Jewish (Orthodox) 

Reverend Timothy Yee, PCUSA 

Rabbi Dr. Shmuly Yanklowitz, Orthodox 

Deacon Naomi Yokota, Mountainside Communion 

Rev. Michael Yoshii, Buena Vista United Methodist Church 

Rabbi Lina Zerbarini, Reconstructionist 

Rabbi Michael Zimmerman, Jewish Reconstructionist 

Cantor Michael Zoosman, Jewish 

 

 

 



Rabbi Jonathan Klein 
Executive Director 

March 8, 2018 

Clergy & Laity United for Economic Justice 
464 Lucas A venue #202 
Los Angeles, California 90017 

Dear Rabbi Klein: 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Service~ 

Qf]ice o.flhe Direc/or (MS 2000) 
Washington. DC 20529-2000 

U.S. Citizenship 
and Immigration 
Services 

Thank you for your January 5, 2018 letter to the Department of Homeland Security 
(DHS). Secretary Nielsen asked that I respond on her behalf. 

I appreciate your interest in the Temporary Protected Status (TPS) designation for 
El Salvador. The Secretary of Homeland Security's authority to designate a country for TPS 
and to extend or terminate a country's existing designation is based upon specific statutory 
criteria. See Immigration and Nationality Act (INA)§ 244(b). U.S. Citizenship and 
Immigration Services (USCIS) is principally responsible for advising the Secretary on TPS 
issues and implementing the program. 

At least 60 days before the cutTent expiration date for a TPS designation, the Secretary 
must review conditions in the foreign country and, after consultation with other appropriate 
federal agencies, detetmine whether the statutory conditions for TPS continue to be met. 
Under the INA, if the Secretary detetmines that the conditions for designation are no longer 
met with respect to a country, the Secretary is required to terminate the designation. 
See INA§ 244(b)(1),(3). 

Secretary Nielsen decided to terminate the TPS designation for El Salvador after 
considering infmmation from several U.S. Government sources, with a delay of 18 months to 
allow for an orderly transition before the designation terminates on September 9, 2019. DHS is 
committed to an orderly transition that will allow time for El Salvador to prepare for the return 
and reintegration of its citizens. USCIS will work with the State Department and the 
government of El Salvador to help infmm relevant stakeholders in-country and in the United 
States to ensure an orderly return and reintegration ofEl Salvador's citizens. Additional details 
on the Secretary's decision and the process for cwTent El Salvador TPS beneficiaries to renew 
their work authorization documentation until TPS terminates on September 9, 2019, can be 
found on the USCIS website and in the notice that was published in the Federal Register on 
January 18,2018. 

www.uscis.gov 



Rabbi Jonathan Klein 
Page 2 

Thank you again for your letter and interest in this important issue. Please feel free to 
share this infmmation with your co-signers. Should you wish to discuss this matter further, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

L. Francis Cissna 
Director 

www.uscis.gov 




